
CNC March Meeting Minutes 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by President, Karen Cunningham at 7 PM 
 

2. Introductions of those present 
 

3. Secretary, Sean Schrader gave an update of the February Minutes. There were no 
objections to the February minutes. A motion for approval of the minutes was made by 
Bill Jonson and was seconded by JoAnna Siskin.  
 

4. Shelly Kuroghlian, Treasurer gave an update on the CNC’s bank accounts. There has 
been revenue from membership dues. The treasurer encouraged those present to pay 
their membership dues.  
 

5. JoAnna Siskin, Vice-President had nothing she wished to report on.  
 

6. Clearwater Police Officer Frederick gave an update regarding current crime-related 
activities in the city. He discussed how vehicle burglaries throughout the city are down 
by 48%. The officer encouraged those present to lock their doors and secure their 
valuables to prevent burglaries from taking place. He encouraged those present to 
attend the CDP’s event Coffee with a Cop event taking place in March in April.   

 
7. Clearwater Neighborhoods Coordinator Julianha Green expressed the positive meetings 

that she has had so far with many neighborhood associations in Clearwater. She 
discussed how Neighborhoods Day is upcoming on March 30th and mentioned how 
there are 34 associations participating in the event. She recommended using the Social 
Neighborhood Platform, Nextdoor to spread news about neighborhood associations. 
She also discussed how boundary maps for neighborhood associations in the city are 
currently being created in order to spread awareness about neighborhoods in the city.  

 
8. Carl Schrader gave a presentation about the Brookhill Neighborhood Association. He 

discussed how the organization first began when the CDP’s Crime-Watch program first 
began. He then began to represent the Brookhill Neighborhood to the CNC. Once he 
began attending CNC meetings, he learned more about neighborhoods in the city of 
Clearwater. He discussed how a major Traffic Calming project took place in his 
neighborhood and he was able to work with his neighbors in order to get traffic calming 
in his neighborhood. 

 
9. Ric Hartman, Transportation Planner gave a presentation about Complete Streets in the 

City of Clearwater. He gave a brief overview of Complete Streets and the purpose that 
they serve in Clearwater. He also discussed what planning goes into determining how 
traffic flows and what traffic patterns are present throughout the city.  

 



10. Bill Jonson & David Lillesand gave updates regarding the Imagine Clearwater Plan. Mr. 
Jonson discussed that the Imagine Clearwater presentation made to the City Council by 
Webb Consultant’s Duncan Webb could be found on MyClearwater.com. He encouraged 
those present to visit the City of Clearwater’s website and to review the PowerPoint 
presentation that was given to the city council. The president told those present that 
the CNC would not be taking a position on the Imagine Clearwater Plan. She asked those 
present to see whether or not they wanted to take a position on Imagine Clearwater. 
Not enough members were interested in taking a position on this matter.  
 

11. The meeting was adjourned by President Karren Cunningham at 8:41 PM 
 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Sean Schrader, Secretary  
 
  


